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News Letter No 24 ----   June 2010
Dear Members/Friends,

It is appropriate to update you on a number of matters that may have an impact on Coombe Wood.  

1 The Cartref planning application.

We advised you recently that a planning application from the residents in Cartref, Lake Drive had been submitted to Castle Point Borough Council seeking change of use of land from open woodland to residential garden. The response from the local residents objecting to this application has been tremendous, and is a reflection of the strength of feeling within the community in protecting Coombe Wood. All of these objections have been posted on the CPBC website, and are available for review under planning reference CPT/204/10/CPE, as well of course full details of the application. Your committee also raised strong objections on behalf of our members, and currently we understand that the council is deliberating over a decision on this application. As soon as the outcome is known we will advise you.
2 Possible Health and Safety Issues

We have once again alerted CPBC to the matter of Health and Safety issues with regard to possible septic tank overflow that would appear to be causing significant damage to the lake area in the wood. This is in the area between the London Road and south of Lake Drive, and at the moment it is not particularly attractive to say the least. CPBC has now commenced tests in the area to determine the likely source and cause of the problem, and we will follow this up with CPBC and let you know when we have the answers and proposals to resolve what we believe is a very serious problem.
3 The London Road A13 Improvements Scheme.

Many of you may have seen that Essex County Council has recently published its proposals for improving the A13 London Road between Basildon and Hadleigh. During the consultation process more than a year ago, we took the opportunity to point out to Essex County Council that the area north of Bread and Cheese Hill is part of a registered Village Green, and this fact was acknowledged by ECC at that time. Unfortunately during a recent meeting with ECC Highways representatives at the council offices, it would appear that this fact was overlooked during the course of their final proposals. The plans available for review indicate that there will probably be some pathway widening necessary to accommodate their bus lane proposals on Bread and Cheese Hill. The full extent of this widening is not yet determined, as much will depend on the stability of the ground that runs alongside the London Road. 

We have informed ECC that any encroachment beyond the boundary of the London Road will need to be done in line with the legal requirements surrounding Village Greens, and which essentially means that any area of the Village Green required for road widening purposes must not only be compensated with an equivalent area of land to replace the lost VG area, but also the alternative proposed site must be acceptable to the community. The matter may get somewhat complicated, but ECC have stated they are seeking legal advice and will get back to us and CPBC as soon as possible.
4 VG Boundary Marking and Information Boards
We have previously advised you that our planning application to mark the VG boundary with cleaved chestnut stake markers was approved, as well as an approval from the Neighbourhood Budget for funds to complete the project. We have had a number of meetings with council officers to sort out the detail of this, and we have included the siting of information boards in the main entrances of the wood to be completed at the same time. The intention is to have a map of the wood showing the VG boundary, brooks, streams and bridle paths as well as an information sheet describing the main flora and fauna within the wood.  Hopefully this will be completed soon, but it’s surprising how much detail it is necessary to resolve before an end result can be achieved. But we will get there.
There are quite a number of other matters that your committee is addressing, and we will inform you as and when progress is made. And of course, the 2nd Village Green application is still before Essex County Council. Quite likely, but not yet definite, we are told that this will go to a Public Enquiry, so plans are under way in preparation of this happening. We have been told by ECC that there are a number of other VG applications ahead of ours, so this could take quite some time before completion.
That is about all for the moment, and once again we thank your for your continuing support.
Terry Russell

Chairman    
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